THE UNIVERSITY OF NEBRASKA LINCOLN

DEPARTMENT OF
INTERCOLLEGIATE ATHLETICS
OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR

January 10, 1938.

Dr. F. C. Allen,
Basketball Coach,
University of Kansas,
Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear "Phog":

I have just arrived back in the office this morning to find a letter from your publisher and also the copy of your book. Not being very much of a hand on the fine points of basket-ball, this is going to prove very interesting to me. I have already turned to the back and gone over your chapters on training. They are swell.

Sorry to read of your troubles last Friday night. If you can be philosophical in such a situation, and I know you can, you will take a lot of satisfaction in knowing that no greater impetus could come to Oklahoma basketball. You will factor that related crowd at human with best regards,

Yours truly,

L. McC. Jones,

Director of Athletics.